NEW HANOVER COUNTY DEMOCRATIC PARTY
MONTHLY MEETING
MARCH 18, 2013

The meeting convened at the Northeast Library at 5:30 with 43 attending.
The minutes of the February 18™ meeting were approved and the treasurer's report
showed a $8650.91 balance.

Carter Jewell asked for all outstanding packets from recent precinct meetings.

Deb Butler, Nominating Committee Chair, introduced the committee members who
“worked to assemble a unified team”.

Nominees for the 2013-15 term are:

Richard Poole, Chair; Veda Wilsen, 1% Vice-Chair; Susanne Werner, 2™ Vice-Chair;
Jeremy Wilson, 3" Vice-Chair; Jennifer MacNeish, Secretary; and Brenda Fong,
Treasurer.

State Executive Committee nominees are:

Earl Sheridan, Richard Poole, Owen Wexler, Helen Worthy, Julia Bibbs, E.B. Davis, Sr.,
Ruth Downey, Sonya Greene, Margaret Haynes, Richard Mandel, Deborah Maxwell, Jim
Hall, and Lynn MclIntyre. Alternates are Roberta Penn and Andrew Barnhill.

Owen Wexler moved, seconded by Richard Mandel, to thank the committee for an
excellent job on an arduous task. The motion carried unanimously.

Roberta Penn introduced 3" District Chair, Chris Hardee. All wanting to be delegates to
the district convention should sign up at the county convention on April 20. The 3"
District Convention will be in May, probably in Greenville.

After Auxiliary announcements, Chris Hardee led a presentation/discussion on the new
Plan of Organization for the Party. The new plan is a “Charter of Bylaws” and should be
presented at the SEC meeting on June 15™. Substantive changes are attached.

After much discussion the meeting adjourned at 6:55.

Respectively submitted,

Jim Hall
Secretary

Att.



